Diane Williamson

September 8,2024

Director of Community Development

Bristol Town Hall

10 Court Street

Bristol, RI 02809

Ms Williamson:

As an immediate abutter to the former Oliver School, I have been acutely concerned about the future use of the vacant building. Those concerns have been put to rest now that Mr. Louis Cabral has purchased the property.

Mr. Cabral has graciously apprised me of his plans and expected schedule for completion of the remodel of the project. Including me in the design and details of the project speaks to his character and his respect for our community.

I'm looking forward to the final vision he has for this very historic building, one I'm confident will be a jewel of State Street and the Town of Bristol.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joan Prescott

167 State Street

Bristol, RI 02809

28 SP -9 AM II.

Diane Williamson

September 9, 2024

Director of Community Development

Bristol Town Hall

10 Court Street

Bristol, RI 02809

Ms Williamson:

While visiting my sister Joan Prescott at 167 State Street, I had the pleasure of meeting the new owner of the Oliver School Building, Mr. Louis Cabral.

I was impressed with his enthusiasm about the vision he has for the project and for his desire to save and repurpose this gem of a building. The fact that he wants to remodel it shows me he has a great respect for Bristol's history.

I feel confident that when this project is complete it will be an asset to Bristol and a model for future historic building renovations.

Sincerely,

Charlene Hirschy

212 Kirk Terrace

North Dighton, MA 02764